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 September 18th, 2022
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time

     
            "No servant can serve two masters."  
                                              Luke 16:1-13                                                               

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
Saturdays:    9:15 am - 10:15 am

Daily Mass:   8:30 am  Monday - Friday

Weekend Mass Schedule
Saturday:  8:00 pm 
Sunday:     8:30 am                                 
Sunday:   10:30 am                      

Rosary:  
Saturdays:  7:30 pm
Weekdays: 8:10 am Monday - Friday 

Office Hours  Mon-Fri  9:00 am - 4:00 pm



Weekly 
Words from 

The Rock

Our 2022 Catholic Summer Trivia Quiz
In its July 17-23, 2022 edition, Our Sunday Visitor 
provided a Catholic summer quiz.  It touches on many 
different subjects.  Last week I posed multiple choice 
questions on Sacred Symbols.  Here are the answers:

Question 1:  The “INRI” on a crucifix relates mostly to 
this New Testament figure:
A.  Mary Magdalene
B.  Joseph of Arimathea
C.  Pontius Pilate
D.  Barabbas
Answer:  C.  Pontius Pilate

Question 2:  The lily is often used in depictions of 
this saint:
A.  St. John the Baptist
B.  St. Martha
C.  St. Joseph
D.  St. John the Apostle
Answer:  C.  St. Joseph
Question 3:  The pelican is used as a symbol of this 
sacrament:
A.  Baptism
B.  Confirmation
C.  Marriage
D.  Eucharist
Answer:  D.  Eucharist
Question 4:  An eagle is the symbol associated with 
this evangelist:
A.  Matthew
B.  Mark
C.  Luke
D.  John
Answer:  D.  John
Question 5:  An anchor is often used to depict this 
virtue:
A.  Faith 
B.  Hope
C.  Fortitude 
D.  Prudence
Answer:  B.  Hope

We next look at multiple choice questions on 
Sacraments.  

Question 1:  Even a non-baptized person may 
celebrate this sacrament, in an emergency:
A.  Anointing of the Sick
B.  Baptism
C.  Penance 
D.  Ordination

Question 2:  Deacons may preside over which of 
these sacraments:
A.  Marriage
B.  Eucharist
D.  Ordination
D.  Anointing of the Sick

Question 3:  For Eastern Rite Catholics, who 
ordinarily confers Confirmation:
A.  Bishops
B.  Priests
C.  Deacons
D.  Any of the above

Question 4:  Catholics are obliged to receive holy 
Communion at least once a year, during this liturgical 
season:
A.  Advent
B.  Christmas
C.  Lent
D.  Easter

Question 5:  One must be at least this old to be a 
Confirmation sponsor:
A.  12
B.  16
C.  18
D.  21

Good luck!  The answers will be given next week.

The Wisdom of Fulton Sheen
I have been reading a book entitled The Wisdom of 
Fulton Sheen.  The book shares a thread of Bishop 
Sheen’s wisdom for each day of the year.  In the weeks 
ahead, I would like to share some of his wisdom.  

May 22 – “It is God you are looking for.  Your 
unhappiness is not due to your want of fortune, or 
high position, or fame, or sufficient vitamins; it is due 
not to want of something outside of you, but to a 
want of something inside you.”

Till next week!  Father Peter Schuster



      Sept 10th-Sept 17th

Parish News 

   Grieving Ministry welcomes those who are 
grieving a loss of a loved one to a meeting on Tuesday, 
September 20th at 6:30 pm at Resurrection in Center 
Hall.  Any questions, contact Randy at 507-722-6999.  

CA$H CALENDAR     
          RAFFLE #2 

                              
Weekly winner of our $50 cash calendar raffle 

is St. Vincent de Paul Ministry.  
Congratulations to St. Vincent de Paul Minsitry!

Dedication Candle

Bernard and Janice Schelonka   
   55th Wedding Anniversary

More prize money in Cash Calendar Raffle #3? 
YES! We will be awarding a third prize of $250 
resulting in a total of $4,600 in prize money to be 
won. Be ready to purchase your tickets when they 
become available. Question of the week - What 
does our Parish Rectory have in common with 
Father Schuster? Look for the answer in next week's 
bulletin.

†Rod Hanson

Food for Friends Ministry. What a blessing it is to be part of Church of the Resurrection Parish!  
About 40 filled backpacks with school supplies, donated school supplies, food, and personal hygiene products 
for the Ben Franklin Community Room have been donated by parishioners. The children are going to get off to a 
great start!  
Along with the backpacks that parish members have filled, Running Start also donates to the schools in Rochester, 
and surrounding communities. We supplemented about 150 more backpacks with supplies to make a complete 
grade level for those in need.  All of these backpacks are needed.  If you have the opportunity, thank United Way 
and Scheels for their support in donating backpacks and supplies for Running Start.  This was an awesome and 
successful project.  Thank you to all who participated.
We have received generous donations and have exceeded our $3,000 budget.  However, the plan is to stay within 
budget.  We will be purchasing tennis shoes, winter gear, food, gift cards, laundry soap, personal hygiene items, 
etc.  

Channel One is taking a different direction this year for their partnership.  Plans have not been officially 
announced at this time. As information is released, I will pass on to you.  Schools will not be receiving their 
weekly bags of food to send home with the children.  

The food shelf at Ben Franklin has been provided for by the generosity of our parish.  We plan to continue this
much needed ministry. Keep the food simple. Many of the children can make simple meals and use the 
microwave.  Cereals, canned fruits and veggies, pasta, canned marinara sauces, mac and cheese, canned soups, 
snacks, puddings, tortilla shells, canned tuna and chicken – you get the idea.  Food cannot be expired.
Sewers – thank you for your efforts in making “ditty bags”!  These will be filled with personal hygiene items 
and be given out throughout the school year.  We will always accept your donations of shampoo, conditioner, 
deodorant- both boys and girls, toothbrushes, toothpaste, wash clothes, hand towels, hotel samples from your 
travels, hand soap and/or shower gel, lotion, etc. If you would like to be part of this ministry and receive emails, 
contact Cindy Landherr at cjlandherr@charter.net, or call 507-398-6985 to see how you can help. Blessings to all.

We are in need of Adorers.  Call the 
church office at 507-288-5528 for more 
information on how to sign up for an 
hour of Adoration.

  Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration

Chapel 24 hours/7 days a week       

  Join Resurrection's Fusion family 
          for a Back to School Bonfire  
          Friday, Sept 23rd 6:30 -8:30 pm.  
Meet in the back parking lot of the church. Invite a 
friend and bring a bag chair to relax.  Snacks, drinks 
or dessert to share are welcome. Contact Carli with 
questions by email ckramer.tourdot@gmail.com

Sept 17th-Sept 23rd



  
   

  

  

Liturgical Ministries for Sept 24th/25th
If unable to fulfill your ministry as scheduled, please request a substitute. Thank you. 

Lectors
     8:00 pm Marilyn Baker
     8:30 am Timothy Geisler, Patricia 
                    Rossman
   10:30 am Allen Aksamit, Regina Boehmke
  Greeters                                                                  
     8:00 pm Tara Engel
     8:30 am Nancy Brehmer, Gretchen 
                    Cutshall, Joanne Huegel
   10:30 am NOT FILLED
  Sacristans
    8:00 pm Judith Pelowski
    8:30 am Melody Hudson
  10:30 am Bob Voss

Servers
 8:00 pm Beli Jones, Stefan Jones
 8:30 am Madilyn Keller, NOT FILLED
10:30 am Lucas Benz, Chase Boehmke

Ushers
 8:00 pm John Schoenfelder, Kelton  
                 Schoenfelder, Reilyn 
                 Schoenfelder
 8:30 am Teresa Allers, NOT FILLED (2x)
10:30 am James Maronde, Char Stocker,
                 Brody Tyrrell

Extraordinary Ministers
    8:00 pm Jackie O'Connell, B1, Jerry   
                    Krantz, B2, Liz Hanson, B5 
                    (IF NO DEACON)
    8:30 am Patrice Steier,  B1, Dianne 
                   Plager, B2, Micki Miller, B5 
                   (IF NO DEACON)
  10:30 am Barbara Vareberg, B1, Marianne 
                   Aksamit, B2, Charles DeVos, B5 
                  (IF NO DEACON)
                   

   Malia Grace Zucco
          April 30, 2022
Child of Anthony & Elizabeth
            Brother, Angelo       

Are you interested in serving in a Resurrection Liturgical ministry? Contact Michelle Perrier, 
Music and Choral Director, Coordinator of Liturgy at michellep@rescathroch.org.

St. Vincent de Paul Society, Friends of the Poor 9th Annual Walk/Run/Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, September 24th at 9:00 am (registration 8:30 am)  Starts at Church of the Resurrection. 

Join us also for freewill pancake breakfast from 9-11am

                        For Information to register or donate. Simply point your cell phone camera app 
                        at the QR code below: http://www.svdp-rochmn.org/fop-walk-2022

                                             At the Society of St. Vincent de Paul’s recent National Assembly  
                                             in Baltimore, the SVdP National Foundation honored recently retired   
                                                     Bishop John Quinn with its Inaugural Founder’s Award. The award recognizes 
                                                     his exceptional service and outstanding contributions to the National Council  
                                                     of the United States, Society of St.Vincent de Paul. Bishop Quinn was 
                                                     enthusiastically chosen as the inaugural recipient of the award, which will be  
                                                     given by the National Foundation annually going forward. “Like the Society’s  
                                                     original founders, Frédéric Ozanam and his friends, Bishop Quinn’s 
                                                     contributions have had a lasting impact on SVdP, and he has left a legacy of 
                                                     faith and service,” said Chief Advancement Officer Ryan Carney.

Bishop Quinn served the Society of St. Vincent de Paul as its National Episcopal Advisor for 12 years, helping 
to advance the Society and champion its mission to his brother Bishops. A beloved figure within the Society, he 
also spiritually fed and guided the Society’s leaders and Vincentian volunteers during that time. More recently, 
he has served as Spiritual Advisor to the National Foundation, which works to support the work of the National 
Council and strengthens the Vincentian network of charity through financial support and other endeavors.
Bishop Quinn recently retired as Bishop of Winona-Rochester, but will continue to advise and support the work 
of the National Foundation. Congratulations, Bishop Quinn!  We thank you for your service and devotion to the 
Society.



Weekly Calendar with Readings

Monday

19
Sept

   

Tuesday

20
Sept

     Prv 21:1-6, 10-13/Ps 119:1, 27, 30, 34, 35, 44/Lk 8:19-21

Wednesday

21
Sept

     Eph 4:1-7, 11-13/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/Mt 9:9-13

Thursday

22
Sept

      

 Friday

23
Sept

    

Saturday 

24
Sept

    

 Sunday

25
Sept

     Am 6:1a, 4-7/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 [1b]/1 Tm 6:11-16/Lk 16:19-3

•	Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	Grief Ministry Presentation 6:30 pm

   
   Prv 3:27-34/Ps 15:2-3a, 3bc-4ab, 5/Lk 8:16-18

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am 
•	Faith Formation Classes Gr 1 - 5; 6:00 pm

   Eccl 11:9—12:8/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 17/Lk 9:43b-45

•	Friends of the Poor Walk and KC Breakfast 830 am
•	Sacrament of Reconciliation 9:15-10:15 am
•	Saturday Mass 8:00 pm

   Eccl 3:1-11/Ps 144:1b and 2abc, 3-4/Lk 9:18-22   

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00-4:00 pm
•	Widow Prayer Group 9:15 am

   

•	Sunday Mass 8:30 am 
•	Sunday Mass 10:30 am 
•	Music Ministry 6:30 pm 

  
   Eccl 1:2-11/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 17bc/Lk 9:7-9

•	Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	Music Ministry 6:00 pm

•	Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	Youth Ministry Net Retreat 4:00 pm



 
  

                

                           
Michelle's

Music & Choral Director &
Coordinator of Liturgy

choirdirector@rescathroch.org

Mass Intentions
Mon Sept 19th   8:30 am Dan Campion (healing)

Tues Sept 20th   8:30 am  †Mary O'Neill

Wed Sept 21st   8:30 am †Lucille Gander
Thu Sept 22nd   8:30 am †John Tauzell

Fri Sept 23rd   8:30 am †Vince Kelly

Sat Sept 24th   8:00 pm   For the Parish

Sun Sept 25th   8:30 am †Rod Hanson

Sun Sept 25th  10:30 am †Marge Jacobson

Attention: Resurrection's Youth, 
There are ministries here for you!

Liturgical ministry is a great way to start serving 
God. Consider becoming one of the following:

-Server | 3rd Grade and Above

-Lector (Readers at Mass) |6th Grade and Above

-Usher | Serves the congregation during Mass | 

6th Grade and Above

-Greeter | Welcomes the congregation to worship 

| 6th Grade and Above

(Families, consider ushering and/or greeting together!)

-Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion | 

Those who have received 

First Communion and Confirmation

Or consider checking out Music Ministry!

Children’s Choir | Grades 1-5

Meets Thursdays from 6:00-6:25pm | Sings at the 
10:30am Mass once a month

Youth Choir | Grades 6-12
Meets Sundays from 11:45-12:30 | Sings at the 

10:30 am Mass 

If you are interested in any of these ministries, 
please reach out to Michelle!

I know, I know, I’ve already encouraged you 
during Mass to consider ministry. But, as I find 
this subject incredibly important, allow me to 
spend a few more words on it.

When I was very young, five or six, I was 
performing “Somewhere over the Rainbow” 
everywhere. Let’s face it—I was adorable, and I 
knew it. People cooed over me, and I ate up the 
attention. Singing for others gave me immense 
pleasure, for I could control them with it. So 
when my grandpa showed up one day and asked 
me to sing it for him, I turned toward him sweetly 
and replied, “No.” Then I ran out to play, knowing 
that now I was an even hotter commodity. But 
when I turned around, I saw something that 
caused my conscience to scream. And no, it wasn’t 
the frustration on my mother’s face. It was the 
sadness on my grandpa’s. That day, I kept the gifts 
God blessed me with for myself, and in turn it 
created pain in the world.

That day, I vowed to always use my gifts not to 
find pleasure for myself, but to become a blessing 
for others so that God’s love could shine that 
much brighter. Years later, when my grandpa was 
close to the end of his life and lost his joy, I sang 
for him. Immediately he smiled and shined with 
more happiness than I had ever seen before. And 
when I left his hospital room, I saw ten more 
people in wheelchairs beaming just as brightly as 
him.

You may not have the gift of music, but you were 
indeed blessed with gifts from God that make you 
uniquely you. Do not keep them to yourself, my 
brothers and sisters in Christ. Use them to make 
visible Christ’s love. I promise you, you’ll feel far 
happier and more peaceful when you use your 
gifts for others rather than yourself.

God Bless,
Michelle Perrier
Song of the Week: “Servant Song” by McGargill



									          
 

 News from Stacey, Grades 1-5, Family Ministry, dre1to5fm@rescathroch.org     

  News from Sheila, Birth-KG, Grs 6-12, RCIA, dresscm@rescathroch.org                          

      Faith Formation

                           Grades 1-5: We have Faith Formation classes on Monday, September 19th at 6:00pm. It’s not      
                           too late to join our classes. We are here to help children learn about our Catholic faith. Online 
                           registration is at rescathroch.org.                                                                                          
                           First Reconciliation: If you missed the Parent Meeting on Monday, August  22nd and want your 
                           child to prepare to receive the sacraments, please contact me by email or call the office. We will  
                           get you registered for the sacraments and give you a purple folder with all the information 
                           needed to help prepare your child for the sacrament.                                                           
Hail Mary, Full of Grace Learning Centers: All are invited, Resurrection families with children in grades 1-5 and 
those who seek to know more about Mary Monday, October 3rd, open 4:00-7:00pm in Zenk Hall. The topic of 
Mary, Mother of God is appealing to all. For these learning centers, we will touch on the basics for children at the 
elementary level.  All are welcome who seek answers to these questions: 

                     *Who is Mary? What does the Bible say about her?  
                     *What do we know about Mary from her closest relationships– her parents,St. Joachim & St.Anne; 
                        her husband, St. Joseph; and her son, Jesus?
                     *What are the Marian feast days? Why is every day a day to remember Mary? 
                     *Did people really see and communicate with Mary at Fatima, Lourdes, and Guadalupe?  How is  
                       Mary known around the world? 
                     *Why do we have prayers to Mary? How do we pray the Rosary and the four Mysteries? 
                       *Can you find all the Mary statues at Resurrection? Why do we honor Mary?  

                         The last two years have been such a challenge with how “to do” religious education for our 
                         youth. I am delighted to share that through prayer, research, collaboration with catechists, 
                         and trial and error, our Middle School Faith Formation and High School Confirmation 
                         formation nights are underway with a new outlook and approach.

                           We kicked off  OPEN DOOR formation nights on Wednesday, September 14th with a Potluck  
                            & Mission Night featuring Cindy Landherr from Food for Friends and Patrice Steier from St. 
Vincent de Paul. Youth were able to take blankets home and tie them thanks to parishioners stepping up and 
precutting the fabric.  THANK YOU! 

NET Ministries is set to arrive Wednesday the 21st for our 7th through 12th grade Youth Ministry Retreat!     
Catholic school students and 11th and 12th graders who are not registered for formation nights are welcome to 
attend.  Contact Sheila for more information. 

New to OPEN DOOR Formation Nights  will be regularly scheduled Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament &        
Confession ending with Night Prayer led by Deacon Robert Miller. This is a night that our youth will cultivate a 
culture of silence with reading, journaling, praying, or just being with Jesus. Parents of youth are encouraged to 
attend at 7pm in the church. 
Also new is Small Groups with content from YDISCIPLE and led by parish mentors. A wonderful group of men 
and women have responded to the invitation to participate in this new ministry. What amazes and delights me 
is that more than half of the volunteers do not have children in the program. Our parishioners ARE stepping 
up!  Please thank the following (if you know them):

YEAR ONE Confirmation Prep Mentors: Young Men's Group: Deacon Rob Miller, Kelly Schreiner, Jeremy 
Leisenheimer. Young Women's Group: April Jones, Jackie Tyrrell, Margaret Simonson, and Barb Vareberg
YEAR TWO Confirmation Prep Mentors: Young Men's Group: Bob Robak and John O'Meara. Young Women's 
Group: Mary Robak, Char Stocker, Patrice Steier and LeaAnn Mueller
MIDDLE SCHOOL:  Ann Robertson, Tiffany Bell, Becky Woodcock, and Todd Smith!  Please pray for our 
youth and our youth mentors.—see the new display on your way to Father Zenk Hall and pick up a prayer card. 


